Library Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, 11/15/22

Attended at Hornell Public Library:




Submitted by G. Kelleher

Garrett McGowan – BOT Vice President


Joe Liberto – BOT Chief Finance Officer


Gary Kelleher – BOT Secretary


Alex Hoffman


Mike McCumiskey

Denise Chilson (Director)

Absent / Excused:


Norm Ellis – BOT President

Pat Moore

Kate Santelli


Holly Hogan

Regular meeting called to order at 5:02pm


Secretary’s Minutes:

No amendments necessary.  Motion made to approve October’s minutes by Joe, seconded by Mike.  Approved unanimously.

Director’s Report:

1. Patron numbers are continuing to improve.
2. Halloween at the Library was a success, with 566 people attending and bookmarks given to all.  The stories were also a hit!

3. The HPL has received a $500 mini-grant for computer workshops, which will be administered by Ed Flaitz on basic Microsoft skills.

4. Weeding is continuing in the HPL collection.

5. The Art Expo is Friday night (11/18) from 6:00pm to 8:00pm.

6. Book Club was scheduled and then cancelled due to confusion about the need to read prior to the meeting.  This will be rebooted next month.

7. “Book on Every Bed” program was discussed, set for December 10th.  T-shirts will be needed, there will be crafts as well and there was a discussion about including Librarians from our local schools.

8. Our Traveling Collection is on display featuring the history of the Census.

9. The opportunity to digitalize our some of our records, particularly our Civil War Rosters and the microfilm, was discussed.  There are grants available that will be looked into regarding these options.
10. Denise reported that she is prepared for upcoming audits.

11. The Director reported that new focuses that she would like to explore are young adult and historical opportunities at the Library.

12. Tool Library usage has been minimal, although an NHS student from Hornell H.S. has used tools in it to fulfill their service requirement.  Discussions were held regarding:

a. Continuing to try to get publicity for the Tool Library in the Hornell Sun.

b. Other publicity ideas, from posters in the Library to social media.

c. Suggestions are desired for other ideas on what the Tool Library might contain, such as a sewing machine or jumper cables.

d. Lastly, workshops on how to use some of the items in the Tool Library (i.e. jumper cables) might be a useful resource.

Financial Officer’s Report:

1. Joe detailed the library accounts and investments, reporting that all looked healthy, although the Capital Reserve is down due to recent expenses ($30,000 to $33,000 needed for room repairs), with a reimbursement check from grant forthcoming.

2. A note was made that the IT account is in the red because Ed Flaitz’s services, which are well worth it, were not accounted for in last year’s budget.

3. Resolution made by Joe, motioned by Garrett, seconded by Mike, to:

Transfer $15,000 from savings to electronics.


      Approved unanimously.

4. A note was made citing that Trusts are down due to the recent Stock Market woes, but that will certainly rebound.

5. Other Special Funds are in healthy shape.

6. In terms of the HPL Budget, revenues and disbursements work out.
7. Resolution made by Joe, seconded by Alex, to:

Approve the Hornell Public Library Budget for the 2023-2024 year.



       Approved unanimously.

8. Motion by Joe, seconded by Garrett, to pay the Library’s bills.  Approved unanimously.


Personnel Committee Report:

1. Motion made by Joe, seconded by Gary, to move into Executive Session to discuss a personnel matter.  Approved unanimously at 5:37pm.
2. Motion made by Joe, seconded by Garrett, to move out of Executive Session and back into Regular Session.  Approved unanimously at 5:52pm.
3. Motion made to increase Vanessa Jacobs’ pay rate, due to increased responsibilities, from $13.20 to $16.00.  Approved unanimously.

4. Motion to hire Allyson Buckley as a Library Aide. Approved unanimously.

Building Committee Report:

1. No major issues reported.
2. The Committee is still exploring options for additions to the HPL.

Friends of the Library Report:


N/A
Outreach Committee Report:

1. Outreach has reached out to the Friends to have someone be a rep at each of our meetings, as well as other HPL events.
2. Ideas were discussed for future Outreach Committee endeavors, including:

a. The need for a Marketing Plan

b. Creating an updated logo that will catch people’s eye and be easily recognizable as a Library item.

c. Money exists in the marketing budget which should perhaps be used to pay someone to work on a HPL Marketing Plan.

d. Fundraiser ideas / options for the Friends were discussed.

e. Also, a discussion on making an appeal on behalf of the HPL, which hasn’t happened in some time. 

Old Business:

1. Mike spoke with Heather about a digital sign for the Library.  The conversation was such that getting a digital sign for the HPL might be a challenge, if it is possible at all.  The discussion then pivoted to possible locations for an electronic sign at locations other than the Library’s Genesee St. location, as well as other publicity options.  To be discussed further at a later time…
New Business:

1. None
The next Board meeting will be on Tuesday, December 20th at 5:00pm in the Library Conference Room.

Motion made to adjourn at 6:07pm.  Moved by Alex, seconded by Garrett.


